
From: Cottage
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Subject: Comment on Resolution Selecting Design Alternatives for 5th Street Neighborhood Greenway and D Street Traffic

Calming Quick-Build Projects
Date: Saturday, April 6, 2024 4:05:03 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why
this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear City Council Members,

I walk on D St. daily, and am often one step away from getting hit by speeding vehicles who do not honor
crosswalks. I have three dogs and I’m quite visible. Please add traffic calming measures including bike lanes, stop
signs and /or roundabout. D St. is a major route to the rural West Marin area  and the truck traffic and commercial
vehicles is exceptional. In addition, there’s traffic at 10th /Fair at the high school and there needs to be a 4-way stop
sign at that location as well as 8th where the crosswalk is unsafely angled. Often the parked cars block visual access
to the crosswalk. The D street parcels are deep and there is plenty of room to keep these vehicles off the street.

Petalumans of all ages and abilities deserve to ride bikes and other non-car options to their daily destinations. The
current mobility infrastructure in Petaluma, especially on D Street, is insufficient to achieve this vision.
Implementing Public Works’ proposal of 1 mile of wide, safe bike lanes on D Street is a start. Bike lanes on D Street
will be a gift to the community. Please follow our City’s policy by voting for them.

Thank you,
M. Henderson



April 1, 2024

Dear Petaluma Mayor, City Council members and City Manager,

I am writing to you today to comment on the D Street Traffic Calming and Active Transportation 
Quick-Build Projects to be discussed at the April 8 City Council meeting. I want to encourage 
you to move forward quickly with the most extensive, visionary plan presented, in order to 
create a new, safer, much improved D Street corridor.

As a Petaluma City Schools Board Trustee and an active member on the Safe Routes to School 
Task Force, I want to encourage students and families to become less reliant on cars, and this 
requires us to provide them with safe biking and walking routes as alternatives to driving to their 
neighborhood schools. We have all experienced the chaotic dance that occurs every morning 
and afternoon at all of our schools throughout the school year; it is stressful and dangerous for 
everyone. Let’s redesign our streets, including D Street, to be more pedestrian and bike friendly, 
which will make them safer, calmer, and slower.

I am pleased to see the proposed improvements all along D Street from the city limits to South 
Petaluma Blvd. D Street is the primary connecter for our students and families who attend 
Petaluma High School and McNear Elementary. Unfortunately, D Street is an unpleasant, 
stressful place to be without a car, which discourages our families from using alternatives to 
cars to get to school

Of particular concern for our PCS families is the crossing at 10th Street: no crosswalk, obscured 
sight lines due to parked cars on the corners, no markers to slow down traffic. In order to create 
a safer, more walkable, bike friendly transit through this corridor, I believe the following elements 
in this D Street plan must be completed together, not in a piecemeal fashion:

• installing bulbouts and crosswalks at all intersections
• median refuge islands and flashing beacons at all intersections
• protected bike lanes along the D Street corridor

I am aware that such a drastically different D Street design will take time to be accepted by 
some in our city. But the benefits in going forward with an extensive redesign will be far-
reaching and positive for our community, and will bring benefits we may not even envision yet.

Thank you for providing us with this inclusive process. I so appreciate that all of you are 
committed to creating a more livable, bike/pedestrian friendly, environmentally responsible City. I 
look forward to watching this process become reality!

Sincerely, 

Mady Cloud
PCS Board Trustee



From: Marina Butler > 
Sent: Monday, April 8, 2024 8:47 AM 
To: Kevin McDonnell <kmcdonnell@cityofpetaluma.org>; John Shribbs <jshribbs@cityofpetaluma.org>; 
Barnacle, Brian <bbarnacle@cityofpetaluma.org>; Mike Healy <mhealy@cityofpetaluma.org>; Karen 
Nau <knau@cityofpetaluma.org>; Dennis Pocekay <dpocekay@cityofpetaluma.org>; Eric Danly 
<EDanly@cityofpetaluma.org>; Peggy Flynn <PFlynn@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: Bike Lane  
  
[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . 
Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ] 
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR 
EMAIL SYSTEM.--- 
 
Good morning, 
 
I'm deeply troubled by the idea of extending the bike lane on D Street. A family member, who was 
wearing a helmet, experienced a serious accident involving a big rig truck's rearview mirror. He was 
flown off his bike resulting in injuries that were severe and have caused long-term damage to his 
life. 
 
While I support the concept of a bike lane, D Street's current traffic volume raises significant safety 
concerns. 
 
I wouldn't feel comfortable allowing myself or my child to bike on this street, even with the 
presence of a bike lane. The potential dangers seem too great. 
 
I urge you to carefully reconsider this decision before it is too late. 
 
Best wishes 
Marina 
 



From: Mary Davies
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Subject: Comment on Resolution Selecting Design Alternatives for 5th Street Neighborhood Greenway and D Street Traffic

Calming Quick-Build Projects
Date: Sunday, April 7, 2024 12:55:32 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear City Council Members,

I’m writing in support of the test changes to D and 5th streets. I’ve made a point lately of walking up D St and riding
my bike, and hardly anybody parks there! I worry that, if we can’t even do a trial run to see if traffic slows and our
community becomes safer on D St, what hope is there for more problematic improvements elsewhere? This should
be a slam dunk. We say we care about our planet; surely a modest change like this is within our ability to
accommodate. Please direct Public Works to get it done.

Thank you,
Mary Davies
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Date:	 4/4/2024

From:	 Nathan Spindel

Subject:	 Comment on Resolution Selecting Design Alternatives for 5th Street 	 

	 	 Neighborhood Greenway and D Street Traffic Calming

	 	 Quick-Build Projects


Dear City Council,


I wish I could give this comment in person, but unfortunately this meeting was 
scheduled during PCS Spring Break. I know other families in the same situation.


My young family and I live one house off of  
between ). We’re homeowners and have lived in Petaluma for 
five years. We love walking and biking in our historic neighborhood and 
downtown; it’s one of the reasons we moved to Petaluma.


I’ve advocated for safety improvements on D Street for three years — working 
closely with D Street Coalition, City Council, Public Works, and Safe Streets 
Petaluma. I’m excited to be at this juncture, finally voting on approving and 
installing the D Street Quick Build project! The improvements will be significant 
for our family and neighborhood.


Council members, please vote for the Bike Lane Alternative on D Street. Here’s 
why:


1. I bike with my 4 year old child on D Street often. We want this safety 
improvement. Living one house off D Street, we must ride on D Street to 
get to school, downtown, parks, the library, the farmer’s market. It’s a scary 
street to ride on now, with at least one collision per month. The proposed 
6.5 foot wide bike lanes would be a massive safety improvement over the 
current situation (having to dodge in between moving cars and parked cars 
with inches on either side of us). Starting this August we will ride our bike 
on all of D St, from Grossland Way to Payran St, to commute to Live Oak 
school at the Fairgrounds. I implore you to make this entire route safe for us 
and the other families riding to the fairgrounds from the west side of town.


2. The bike lanes are required by City policy. Our City’s policies require us 
to build safe bike lanes wherever possible, to make a connected bike 
network throughout all of Petaluma. See: Bicycle and Pedestrian Master 
Plan (2008), Complete Streets Policy (2016), Climate Emergency Resolution 
(2019), Vision Zero (2022), Local Road Safety Plan (2022), Caltrans Policy 
37, MTC Resolution 4493.


3. The bike lanes have popular support. The City’s surveys showed an 
overwhelming amount of support for bike lanes on D Street. Many of my 
neighbors on D Street (on the 900 block, 1000 block, 1100 block, 1200 
block, 1300 block) are vocally willing to pilot the temporary removal of the 
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on-street parking in front of their homes. Additionally, I’ve gathered vocal 
commitment from neighbors on the side streets who don’t mind of other 
people use the unused on-street public parking in front of their homes; from 
individual homeowners on 6th St, 8th St, Brown Ct, Grossland Way, 10th 
St, 12th St, and Sunnyslope Ave.


4. The proposed bike lanes are safe. At 6.5 feet wide, the proposed bike 
lanes meet code and follow NACTO engineering standards for the vehicle 
volume and speeds on the street. They are a huge safety improvement over 
the status quo; where on bikes my family routinely has a few inches 
between us and parked cars (in the ‘door zone’). I don’t think all bike lanes 
are safe and worth building, in fact last year I publicly opposed new bike 
lanes on N McDowell Blvd due to safety concerns. I have no such concerns 
about the D Street bike lane proposal.


5. These bike lanes are a temporary pilot. If you are serious about meeting 
our Climate Ready 2030 goal, we need to test out innovative actions like 
this now. It can be reverted.


I performed 28 independent on-street parking counts between January 
2024 and April 2024. I followed the exact methodology that the City did for their 
3 parking counts on D Street. In summary: across all 28 counts, the average 
parking utilization was 14%, the lowest was 9%, and the highest was 20%. This 
parking is significantly underutilized and should be reallocated for bike lanes, to 
improve safety and access for all. You can view all of the data attached below 
this letter, and the spreadsheet formulas. The counts are across a mixture of 
weekdays and weekends as well as different times of day.


I’m excited about the future of active transportation in Petaluma. We have a 
lot of work to do to achieve the City’s vision and plans; and we have the right 
people and policies to get it done. These bike lanes on D Street are a symbolic 
and essential step in that direction.


Thank you for listening,

Nathan Spindel

















From: pam mmsmarin.com
To: Kevin McDonnell; John Shribbs; Barnacle, Brian; Mike Healy; Karen Nau; Dennis Pocekay; Janice Cader-

Thompson; Peggy Flynn; -- City Clerk
Subject: Proposed D St. Plan
Date: Sunday, April 7, 2024 4:23:25 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear City of Petaluma Mayor, Council members and Managers,

As a member of the Petaluma community who lives just a couple of houses off of D St., I travel quite a bit on both
D and B. If biker safety is the concern, I suggest we focus on the B St. corridor as it is wider and much calmer than
heavily trafficed D St.

Although I appreciate the consideration that went into the “slow the fast down” campaign, my experience has been
not that traffic moves too quickly, but too slowly!  Please, let’s focus on opening up traffic flow between the E and
W side through Rainier and Caulfield thereby lessening traffic on D street for all. And, let’s focus on enhancing
peaceful and bucolic B St. for bike riders.

Seems like a win for all people moving about our city.

Thank you for your work on behalf of our beloved city and thank you for taking my comments into consideration.

Pam Couch

Sent from my iPhone



From: apesmunsc
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Subject: D street
Date: Sunday, April 7, 2024 9:53:02 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Petaluma is leading Sonoma County in modifying streets to encourage active transportation… please continue to
lead the county!

D Street needs real bike lines and less parking.

Protect our kids and all of us other vulnerable road users! We need to encourage more people to ride bikes and D
Street is one of the main ways to get across town but has way too many accidents, and I personally had several close
calls as I ride through there often on a bicycle.
If we are ever to reach our climate goals, the City of Petaluma climate goals, and at the same time achieve vision
zero by 2030, adding more bike lanes, and less support for motor vehicles, is the only way to get there!

Please vote to make D Street a better place for humans, for people on bicycles, not a better place for motor vehicles!

Thanks,

Pat Munsch





From: Petaluma Motor Wheel
To: -- City Clerk; -- City Council
Subject: Comment on Resolution Selecting Design Alternatives for 5th Street Neighborhood Greenway and D Street Traffic

Calming Quick-Build Projects
Date: Sunday, April 7, 2024 3:10:16 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from petalumamotorwheel@gmail.com. Learn why
this is important

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City Council Members, Please support Petaluma Public Works’ vision for bike lanes on
D Street. Check out this video made by the community: https://youtu.be/LgMWKV-H65I
Petalumans of all ages and abilities deserve to ride bikes and other non-car options to their
daily destinations. The current mobility infrastructure in Petaluma, especially on D Street, is
insufficient to achieve this vision. Implementing Public Works’ proposal of 1 mile of wide,
safe bike lanes on D Street is a great start. The City’s vision is for a bike-friendly Petaluma
where people can bike on any street to get access to anywhere they need to go. The City’s
policies actually require us to do so: Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan (2008), Complete
Streets Policy (2016), Climate Emergency Resolution (2019), Vision Zero (2020). Our Public
Works staff proposed bike lanes on D Street as part of their required job to follow these
policies. Not only will these bike lanes make the street calmer, slower, and safer – they are
also essential for enabling the 75% mode shift from single-occupancy vehicles to more
efficient options by 2030 (as discussed in Petaluma’s Blueprint for Carbon Neutrality). If you
are serious about climate action and citizen safety, the choice is obvious. Petaluma is a town
where many people and families want to bike, but don’t (yet) feel comfortable doing it
because the proper safe infrastructure hasn’t been built. For example: the narrow bike lanes on
B St are not a safe, flat facility for children and less experienced riders (and it’s out of the way
for many routes). Many studies show that once safe bike infrastructure is built, citizens will
indeed use it. Bike lanes on D Street will be a gift to the community. Please follow our City’s
policy by voting for them. Thank you, 

Aaron Prentice
Petaluma Motor Wheel
petalumamotorwheel@gmail.com
petalumamotorwheel.com
415.794.9834























and Environment (a broader, more connected view of how we live and move in the
community), we can better serve Petaluma residents and visitors. We can also think in
practical ways, more connected to our surroundings and less bureaucratic.

City management, legal and staff function as a bureaucracy. 

Environment and Equity have been the two PILLARS of context for the General Plan update
process. Unfortunately, neither has been a priority or even understood.

Susan Kirks
Petaluma



From: Tom Devlin
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Subject: Comment on Resolution Selecting Design Alternatives for 5th Street Neighborhood Greenway and D Street Traffic Calming Quick-Build Projects and my personal experience using D street on my bike.
Date: Sunday, April 7, 2024 12:42:09 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is important at https://aka ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments  THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM ---

Dear City Council Members,
I am a bike rider and resident of Petaluma for over 50 years
When I ride from the East side to the West side of town I usually only
feel safe to do it on Sundays when traffic is less and D street is part
of the route I use  Parked cars on the side of the street are the main
safety issue when traffic is at average levels

Please support Petaluma Public Works’ vision for bike lanes on D Street
Check out this video made by the community: https://gcc02 safelinks protection outlook com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu be%2FLgMWKV-H65I&data=05%7C02%7Cdfernandez-
bolt%40cityofpetaluma org%7C394dd0863d88468ffeac08dc573acd93%7C3251706cb8d941349f26dd04acbb79d0%7C0%7C0%7C638481157284805254%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=N6XK6OaGWJFV2RrVrqcUdJ4%2B4vQdzrZ3HvghKr%2BwcVA%3D&reserved=0

Petalumans of all ages and abilities deserve to ride bikes and other
non-car options to their daily destinations  The current mobility
infrastructure in Petaluma, especially on D Street, is insufficient to
achieve this vision  Implementing Public Works’ proposal of 1 mile of
wide, safe bike lanes on D Street is a great start

The City’s vision is for a bike-friendly Petaluma where people can bike
on any street to get access to anywhere they need to go  The City’s
policies actually require us to do so: Bicycle and Pedestrian Master
Plan (2008), Complete Streets Policy (2016), Climate Emergency
Resolution (2019), Vision Zero (2020)

Our Public Works staff proposed bike lanes on D Street as part of their
required job to follow these policies  Not only will these bike lanes
make the street calmer, slower, and safer – they are also essential for
enabling the 75% mode shift from single-occupancy vehicles to more
efficient options by 2030 (as discussed in Petaluma’s Blueprint for
Carbon Neutrality)  If you are serious about climate action and citizen
safety, the choice is obvious

Petaluma is a town where many people and families want to bike, but
don’t (yet) feel comfortable doing it because the proper safe
infrastructure hasn’t been built  For example: the narrow bike lanes on
B St are not a safe, flat facility for children and less experienced
riders (and it’s out of the way for many routes)  Many studies show that
once safe bike infrastructure is built, citizens will indeed use it

Bike lanes on D Street will be a gift to the community  Please follow
our City’s policy by voting for them

Thank you,
Tom Devlin

Petaluma




